
            Livonia Public Schools
Facilities and Operations

Date: December 20, 2019

To: Phillip Francis, Director of Operations

From:  Harry C. Lau, Administrator of Facilities and Operations

Re:  Recommendation to Award Fieldhouse Divider Curtains at 
Churchill, Franklin and Stevenson High Schools

I am recommending and seeking approval to award Field House Divider Curtains 
at Churchill, Franklin and Stevenson High Schools to C&M Associates LLC at a 
total cost of $39,885.00 for all six curtains.  A list of vendors that participated in 
this bid are listed below:

C&M Associates LLC Livonia, MI $39,885.00
Gardinar C. Vose Bloomfield Hills, MI $47,685.00
Bareman & Associates, Inc. Jenison, MI $82,500.00

Rationale:  The fieldhouse divider curtains are old and worn out.  There are rips 
in the curtains that have been patched.

Thank you for your consideration in this matter.

cc: K. Oaks
S. Scott


